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Abstract

A reactor operating anomaly was discovered in the AFRRI Triga
reactor. The anomaly discovered allows the reactor to
automatically pull a control rod out of the core in pulse mode.
Accidental reoccurrence of this anomaly was prevented by an
administrative order and the installation of a temporary additional
switch into the pulse and square wava mode circuit. The switch was
replaced by a permanent change ¢“ the software interlock systen
designed and programmed by the c ~ ole manufacturer.

Narrative Description of Evunt

On 4 September 1992 during the daily startup checklist a reactor
trainee discovered an operating anomaly on the console in which a
rod would drive out of the core in pulse mode. With a shutdown
core the trainee was asked to repeat the steps he had performed to
cause the event to occur. The trainee then pressed the PULSE mode
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same time as he presses a mode button., A permanent corrective
actidn which required # software correction was implemented on 25
Sept. Testing verified the corrective software fixed the anomaly.
Upon successful testing of the permanent software fix the temporary
preventive actions were removed. In addition a complete checkoudt
of all identifiable interluck combinations will be perfcocrmed irn
October 1992 during the annua: maintenance shutdown.

Reference to any previous similar events

During an carlier consocle chechout a similar occurrence resulted i
an unsolved single occurrence during prestarts., The anomaly may . .
may not have been caused by this sequence of events. Extensive
testing at that time failed to cause a reoccurrence.

Point of Contact for any Questions
Points of contact for further information are Mr. Mark L. Moore,

Reactor Facility Director, or Mr Robert George, Senior Reactor
Operator. Telephone 301-295-1290



